Minutes

Olympic High School PTA Minutes 

November 20, 2012

Executive Board:  President- Andrea Gardner, Vice President- Kim Washburn, Treasurer -Paul Gardner, and Secretary- Julie Newman.

Board of Directors: Membership –Carla Yenko and Olympic High School Principal Bob Barnes.  

The meeting was called to order by Andrea Gardner at 6:30 p.m.
In attendance

Andrea Gardner -President 

Kim Washburn -Vice President

Paul Gardner –Treasurer

Julie Newman -Secretary 
Mr. Barnes - Principal
Approval of Minutes -6:35 pm 
The minutes were read from last meeting and approved. 
Principal’s Report 6:40 pm
Mr. Barnes indicated that the 1st quarter is almost complete and parent conferences going well. Winter sports started this Saturday is the girls Basketball Jamboree. Mr. Barnes also reported that the Outreach Dinner sponsored by the DECA club was a great success. This year it was held at the Bremerton Sons of Norway.  They received $1,500 from the East Bremerton Rotary had over 100 volunteers providing, food donations, and clothing and served over 250 people.  
Treasurer’s Report - 6:45 pm
Starting balance October 11, 2012- $1,485.19.   As of todays date current ending balance $1,094.58.  Paul explained the laws had changed in 2006 and the school was required to apply for either a 501C3 or 501C4 with the IRS as tax exempt and report annually for all funds earned.   
Olympic PTSA has an EIN (social security number for the organization) registered with the IRS. When Paul went to register our e-postcard with the IRS (charitable organization forms are at the state not federal level) the IRS did not recognize us as a charitable organization 501C3 or 4 (because we as an organization have never completed the process with the IRS). Paul spoke with an IRS representative. They looked up our organization by the EIN. Their files show no record of our organization ever completing the process to be recognized as a charitable organization or ever filing a tax form (be it a 990EZ, 990N or whatever). We were never flagged by the IRS as being delinquent (they only provide a who hasn't filed list not who is in good standing list to the state) because we were never on their list of charitable organizations to begin with. That's why we never received any correspondence prompting action. Prior to 2006 no reporting or filling was required at the federal level. After 2006 a new requirement to fill a 990N (e-postcard) or 990EZ was put into place regardless of 3 or 4 status. Organizations who did not file one for three consecutive years would automatically lose their status as a 501C(3) or even (4) status.  This isn't a matter of someone failing in their duties or service to the kids. The law simply changed and we as an organization were in a position (through no fault of anyone locally) to slip through the cracks. Paul indicates that we are trying to become compliant with the current rules. Be that 501C3 or 4, the process is the same. We need to submit an application to the IRS to be recognized as a charitable organization and then file. Paul proposed we file as a 501C3 the application fee is $400.  All approved.  PTSA will seek assistance with this cost with the PTA Council.
See Treasurers report for payments and income.  
Membership Report 7:15 pm
Membership total is at 71 members we are now at a Bronze status.  
Old Business 7:20 pm
1. “Souper”  Staff Luncheon – The Staff Luncheon went well we had 7 crock pots, with rolls and desserts.  We had 12 PTA volunteer members donate.  Next year we will plan on 10 crock pots to last throughout the day. 
2. PTA and the Law November 5th– Andrea attended however all executive board needs to attend annually. Next scheduled January 16th at NK High.  Andrea asked for assistance regarding our 501C3 application fee ($400) received undesired responses.  Andrea will ask the council if we could granted the $400 or loaned if necessary with payments throughout the year.  This will have less of a strain on our current PTSA balance. 
3. Fundraising at Dances – Bake Sale during homecoming.  We earned $20 and learned through experience the desired was “real food”, pizza and drinks.  We will consider advertising earlier throughout the school, reader board and websites for the next dance  “Tolo” February 16th  for food options.  It was suggested adding $2 to the dance ticket however ASB funds are not distributed to other clubs.   Will plan to charge at the dance for “pizza”, food and drinks.  
New Business: 7:25 pm 
Rummage Sale – January 19th  -  We are planning a rummage sale with donation drop off on the 17th in the stage and Forum:  Advertising will be via Reader board, voicemail to all parents.  Kim will look into ordering signs and the cost.  Andrea will complete a Building use Form that would include the use of the forum, stage, cafeteria and lunch tables.  
Thursday 17th donation drop off 2-7
Friday 18th donation drop off 3-9
Saturday 19th Rummage sale Friday 8-4 
Holiday Staff Recognition – We discussed a few options for recognizing the staff during this holiday season.  A hot chocolate bar available in the staff lounge.  We also suggested a baked treats given to each staff member & put in their staff mailboxes. Further discussions are required on this.   
Committee Chairs: 7:35 pm
CKPTSA Council Report –Olympic High PTA has the door prizes for the next January Council meeting January 7th. Lee Hampton reported that there will be two scholarships given girl and boy. Andrea suggested that it would be a good idea to be on the Dorothy Tubberville Scholarship committee because it would give us more insight on what the committee was looking for in the essays that students write. CKPTSA gives out 2 scholarships per graduating class.
 Fundraising
At The Loft – We are planning a fundraiser at the Loft on December17th from 6-9pm   The Fundraiser would include providing coupons to be used during your meal when any burger is ordered and $2 dollars would be donated to Olympic PTSA.  We will also promote selling $25 gift cards for the Loft for future use. All gift card sales will be listed on an order form. Once all gift card sales are complete they will be turned in to the Loft and for every 100 sold we would receive up to 10% in sales and over 100 we would receive 15%.  Sales begin December 4th, will advertise on reader board and send out flyers with students.  For all those attending the Fundraiser on the17th there will be a silent auction.  Mr. Barnes noted that Sylvan Way Learning Center would donate some tutoring sessions.  Need to seek other donors for silent auction.
Reflections 
We received many applicants Mr. Chapins English class entered Literature reports. We received 1, music and 1 fine Arts project.  Projects will be judged next week and by Council by December 3rd.  There will be a Reflections Reception on January 8h 7:00 pm at Klahowya School.
 Media 
The PTSA website has been created by Sherry and Tom Bougan.  There was no charge to create website.  Its olympichighschoolptsa.com
We are working with GoDaddy.com the server for our site, also working with Brandon Brown Olympic High I T to link both Olympic high and PTSA websites. We also have a Olympic High PTSA Facebook page which will also provide updated information and advertising of events.   

Upcoming Events: 
     December 3rd Reflections due to Council
     December 17th Fundraiser at The Loft 6-9pm

December 18th Next PTSA Meeting 6:30


January 7th Council Meeting


January 8th Reflections Reception at KSS 7 pm


January 19th Rummage Sale
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